#### Tremendous Success at Immanuel's Brat Barn Fundraiser

God richly blessed us with beautiful and comfortable weather <u>ALL</u> three of our scheduled days (Aug. 21-23) at Charlie's Brat Barn, AND allowed us to have a multitude of hungry, paying and generous customers, who helped contribute to yet another very successful fundraising event for Immanuel Church.

After our expenses were paid to the store-helped by 3 Thrivent Action Team debit cards totalling \$750-we ended up with a profit of \$3378.63, which included \$530.63 in tips. \*Sidenote: On the last afternoon, we were blessed with a heart-warming surprise. Wrapped up in a neatly folded \$1 bill was a \$100 bill in the tip jar!! Another man on a different day handed us a \$20 bill without even ordering anything.

Our profit total will be divided equally three ways for the church:

- 1. Church beautification (banners, new acolyte gowns, special bulletins, etc)
- 2. New church roof fund
- 3. Sponsorship of undesignated Sunday sermon radio broadcasts.

Sincere thanks to all our church members and Pastor Craig (on his day off) who gladly volunteered for the 3-day shifts. I think our grillers left the store's gas grills the cleanest they've ever been. Additional appreciation to all those members of Immanuel and St. Paul-TOW, who stopped by and made purchases during our 3 days. A special note of thanks to Ed & Carol Stanek for donating ALL the beautiful and delicious homegrown Vidalia onions we used for condiments for our grilled sandwiches.

All our church family volunteers worked very well together and lots of fun and fellowship were enjoyed. Hopefully, even more of our members can participate next year, if we are chosen for another brat barn slot. Glory and Thanks Be to our God for giving us this great opportunity and success to help serve our church and community!

Lynn Wickesberg, Immanuel's Brat Barn Co-ordinator

#### Tremendous Success at Immanuel's Brat Barn Fundraiser

God richly blessed us with beautiful and comfortable weather <u>ALL</u> three of our scheduled days (Aug. 21-23) at Charlie's Brat Barn, AND allowed us to have a multitude of hungry, paying and generous customers, who helped contribute to yet another very successful fundraising event for Immanuel Church.

After our expenses were paid to the store-helped by 3 Thrivent Action Team debit cards totalling \$750-we ended up with a profit of \$3378.63, which included \$530.63 in tips. \*Sidenote: On the last afternoon, we were blessed with a heart-warming surprise. Wrapped up in a neatly folded \$1 bill was a \$100 bill in the tip jar!! Another man on a different day handed us a \$20 bill without even ordering anything.

Our profit total will be divided equally three ways for the church:

- 4. Church beautification (banners, new acolyte gowns, special bulletins, etc)
- 5. New church roof fund
- 6. Sponsorship of undesignated Sunday sermon radio broadcasts.

Sincere thanks to all our church members and Pastor Craig (on his day off) who gladly volunteered for the 3-day shifts. I think our grillers left the store's gas grills the cleanest they've ever been. Additional appreciation to all those members of Immanuel and St. Paul-TOW, who stopped by and made purchases during our 3 days. A special note of thanks to Ed & Carol Stanek for donating ALL the beautiful and delicious homegrown Vidalia onions we used for condiments for our grilled sandwiches.

All our church family volunteers worked very well together and lots of fun and fellowship were enjoyed. Hopefully, even more of our members can participate next year, if we are chosen for another brat barn slot. Glory and Thanks Be to our God for giving us this great opportunity and success to help serve our church and community!

Lynn Wickesberg, Immanuel's Brat Barn Co-ordinator

### LWML Zone 13/14 Fall Rally

The Zone 13/14 Fall Rally of the LWML, North Wisconsin District will be held on Sat, Oct. 11, at Tabor Lutheran Church-Mountain. Registration begins at 8:30 AM and costs \$5 (includes lunch). The rally begins at 9 AM. The Christian Life study will be presented by Sue Ladwig and, our own, Angie Smith. The guest speaker will be Rev. Kleinschmidt. If you are interested in more information please speak to Lynn Wickesberg.

# North Wisconsin District Adult Gathering

Adults of ALL ages — mark your calendar (take a vacation day if you need to) — you don't want to miss this!!! Registration is now open for the 2025 North Wisconsin District's adult gathering on Tuesday, October 14, at Mount Olive Lutheran Church in Weston. Rev. Dr. Dan Paavola, pastor of River of Life Lutheran Church, Saukville, and Professor Emeritus, Concordia University Wisconsin, will be our keynote speaker on the topic Our Way Home: A Journey through the Lord's Prayer. Morning devotions will be led by Rev. Timothy Shoup, District President. The schedule and registration fee (\$35) includes morning refreshments at 9:30am, program at 10:00am, and a catered lunch at noon. The event should wrap up around 2:30pm. More details and registration information are available under Events and Info on the North WI District website <a href="https://www.nwdlcms.org">www.nwdlcms.org</a>. The registration deadline is September 26.

If you don't want to drive on your own, a generous member of St. Paul, Bonduel, is sponsoring a Lamer's luxury motorcoach that day. Register directly for the event at the NWD website, but please call Trisha at the St. Paul church office at 715–758–8559, or there is a sign-up sheet in the narthex, to indicate you'd like to ride the motorcoach. First come, first served on the bus. The bus will leave St. Paul Bonduel around 7:30am and Wolf River Lutheran High School around 8:00am.

## LWML Zone 13/14 Fall Rally

The Zone 13/14 Fall Rally of the LWML, North Wisconsin District will be held on Sat, Oct. 11, at Tabor Lutheran Church-Mountain. Registration begins at 8:30 AM and costs \$5 (includes lunch). The rally begins at 9 AM. The Christian Life study will be presented by Sue Ladwig and, our own, Angie Smith. The guest speaker will be Rev. Kleinschmidt. If you are interested in more information please speak to Lynn Wickesberg.

## **North Wisconsin District Adult Gathering**

Adults of ALL ages – mark your calendar (take a vacation day if you need to) – you don't want to miss this!!! Registration is now open for the 2025 North Wisconsin District's adult gathering on Tuesday, October 14, at Mount Olive Lutheran Church in Weston. Rev. Dr. Dan Paavola, pastor of River of Life Lutheran Church, Saukville, and Professor Emeritus, Concordia University Wisconsin, will be our keynote speaker on the topic Our Way Home: A Journey through the Lord's Prayer. Morning devotions will be led by Rev. Timothy Shoup, District President. The schedule and registration fee (\$35) includes morning refreshments at 9:30am, program at 10:00am, and a catered lunch at noon. The event should wrap up around 2:30pm. More details and registration information are available under Events and Info on the North WI District website <a href="https://www.nwdlcms.org">www.nwdlcms.org</a>. The registration deadline is September 26.

If you don't want to drive on your own, a generous member of St. Paul, Bonduel, is sponsoring a Lamer's luxury motorcoach that day. Register directly for the event at the NWD website, but please call Trisha at the St. Paul church office at 715–758–8559, or there is a sign-up sheet in the narthex, to indicate you'd like to ride the motorcoach. First come, first served on the bus. The bus will leave St. Paul Bonduel around 7:30am and Wolf River Lutheran High School around 8:00am.